PRESIDENT'S REPORT Nov 12, 2012

- Received request for assistance with parking at Field of Dreams; forwarded to Issues Committee
- Met with Port Discussed Port Strategic Plan, Ports O Call, historic structures survey, and ongoing communication/meetings with NC reps
- Attended HANC Meeting see attached
- Received this e-mail regarding the article in our Newsletter "The first sentence is INCORRECT It should read: The Vic and Bonnie Christensen Math, Science and Technology Center formally known as the San Pedro Science Center. The center was renamed after Vic and Bonnie during a ceremony in October of 2010. Please correct this error in your November issue.
- Attended meeting with Chamber and Business Improvement District to begin discussion of celebrations for San Pedro's 125th Birthday – San Pedro was incorporated at a City March 1, 1888. They would like the Neighborhood Councils to be involved in the celebration.
- Skate Park at Peck is set to go out to bid in Dec or Jan
- Received copy of responses to our comments from the Sanitation Districts on their DEIR for the Joint Outfall/Clearwater Project and it concludes that no revisions were required to the DEIR as a result of our comments.
- Received Notice of Availability of final EIR for the Clearwater Program. The report recommends a new sewage outfall tunnel that would run from Figueroa under Harbor Regional Park Gaffey, Capitol Drive, Western and Dodson to Royal Palms. The final EIR is available online at www.clearwaterProgram.org.
- Received appeal for funds from the Assistance League. Individuals interested in contributing may contact the Assistance League alsp-sb@sbcglobal.net
- Received correspondence from a senior at San Pedro high School concerned that the LA Teacher's Union was unwilling to sign onto the LAUSD application for federal funds forwarded letter to Youth and Outreach Committee
- Received correspondence from a senior at San Pedro High School opposed to the planned renovations at Ports O'Call; forwarded letter to the Port Committee
- Received letter from student supporting the decision to keep the Alma gate open for the Olguin campus
- Received e-mail from stakeholder regarding Ponte Vista unable to attend Monday's meeting expressed concern about traffic congestion and access by emergency service vehicles
- Attended the opening of the YouthSource Center at Harbor College funded by the City to provide educational support and job training for youth, particularly those who are out of school
- Received copies of the Ponte Vista EIR and Requested a time extension on DEIR Comments for Ponte Vista
- Received a copy of a side yard variance request at 1044 Santa Cruz and forwarded to Planning
- o Interviewed about history of the Ponte Vista property by LA Magazine